Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing Home Administrators
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B10-15.001:
Continuing Education for Licensure Renewal

The Board of Nursing Home Administrators hereby gives notice that on December 20, 2017, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition for Variance or Waiver was filed by Alexandra Maliwacki, on November 1, 2017, seeking a waiver or variance from subsection 64B10-15.001(6), F.A.C., which requires a licensee who acts as a preceptor for an Administrator-in-Training (AIT) complete such preceptorship within any biennium to be eligible to receive contact hours of continuing education for precepting. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published November 9, 2017 in Volume 43, No. 218 of the Florida Administrative Register. No comments were received on the Petition. The Board, at its meeting held on December 13, 2017, voted to deny the Petition for Variance or Waiver finding that the Petitioner did not complete the preceptorship. The Board further found that Petitioner failed to establish that applying the requirements of the aforementioned Rule to her circumstances would violate principles of fairness and impose substantial hardship.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Dr. Anthony Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Nursing Home Administrators, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, (850)245-4393, Anthony.Spivey@flhealth.gov.
